BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Tuesday, September 27, 2022 7:04 PM — Tyringham Town Hall, 116 Main Road

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin & Michael Curtin.
Others present: Molly Curtin-Schaefer. See attached list.

Treasurer warrants and previous minutes were approved. Birthday cards were signed.

Mail: NONE

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT: The entrance at 111 Goose Pond Road was discussed. Mr.
Salice would like the Town to fix a water issue at the entrance of his driveway. Mr.
Salice, Noah Choquette and the Board discussed possible solutions. Noah will touch
up the road in front of the driveway with the grader. Mr. Salice needs to address the
water that is running down his driveway into the ditch. Also discussed was the
possibility of the Town installing a culvert.

HISTORICAL COMMISSION: James Consolati made a motion to appoint John Hanson
to the Historical Commission, Matthew Puntin seconded.

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING: A meeting will be scheduled to accept the land donation
on Main Road (just above Barnes Road).

SCHOOL HOUSE: James Consolati will pursue a grant that the Historical Commission
contacted the Board about. Mr. Consolati was also contacted about possible donations
specifically for the school house from private donors. Matthew Puntin will follow up with
the architect about the school house plans.

VEHICLE REGISTRATION: Letters will be sent to residents that have vehicles
registered in other states. Under Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 90, section
3 V2 misrepresentation of a vehicle registration is subject to penalties and fines.

Adjourned 7:32 pm

Matthew Puntin, Clerk

Michael Curtin, Member




